
Legislative Committee

October 18, 2010

3:15 P.M.
CLRC

Present:
Liz Loftus, OCPL, Chair; Wanda Bruchis, Mid-York Library System; Bob Manning, Trustee, OCPL; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC; Déirdre Joyce, CLRC
Minutes:

The minutes from the September 20, 2010 meeting were approved as written. 
Moved (Manning)/S/Approved unanimously.
Action Items
· Penelope
· Check with Children’s Museum in Utica to see if they are available  for 12/10 breakfast

· Start work on video, with a theme featuring “Stories” of library users

· Issue invitations on/after 11/3

· All

· Gather statistics and factoids on library usage, both in the area and across the country to support the theme of the video (including usage statistics, summer reading program information/stats, database hits, computer users, programming, etc.)

Legislative Breakfasts 2010:

· Locations:
· Everson Museum is confirmed for the Syracuse breakfast.  CLRC will pay a security fee of $200 for security for the location
· The Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute in Utica is not available.  Penelope will contact the Children’s Museum in Utica to see if they can accommodate the event. (Action Item)
· CLRC has a small budget to spend on the breakfasts.

· Guests/Logistics

· Committee discussed the need to invite both incumbents and newly-elected officials.  This needs to be done post-election day (November 2).   
· Committee discussed the need to invite representatives from both Governor Patterson’s office as well as the office of the governor-elect.

· Committee discussed the need for microphones, in order to control the pace of the discussion as well as facilitate hearing for elderly attendees.  
· Committee discussed the need for substantive questions as well as placing a time limit on questioners and suggesting a time limit for legislators.  This will prevent filibustering and ensure a timely end to the event(s).
· Content:

· The black and white theme for the video was further discussed.  The committee decided that the black and white theme further denoted the generic quality of this year’s theme and it was decided that individual library names would not be featured.  Release forms with instructions will be sent out.
· Committee membership

· Penelope solicited suggestions for new committee members.  It was discussed that there was a need for an academic librarian (someone active in SUNY) as well as a school librarian.  
· Committee would like to have at least two new members.

· Other items?

· None.
Next meeting:  November 15, 2010 at 3:30 P.M.  
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.  

Motion to adjourn:  Moved (Manning)S/Approved unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Déirdre Joyce
Assistant Director

